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CERTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS  
FOR CORRECTIONS OFFICERS 
 
House Bill 5912 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Jenn Hill 
Committee:  Criminal Justice 
Complete to 12-11-24 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 5912 would amend the Correctional Officers’ Training Act to eliminate a current 
requirement that applicants for certification as a state correctional officer must have at least 15 
semester (or 23 term) college credit hours and remove several outdated provisions. The changes 
made by the bill to the minimum certification requirements would be subject to approval by 
the State Civil Service Commission.  
 
MCL 791.502 et seq. (amended) and MCL 791.510 and 791.511 (repealed) 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
House Bill 5912 would have an indeterminate fiscal impact on the state Department of 
Corrections. Currently, the department has roughly 1,000 vacant correction officer positions 
statewide. Removing the requirement for recruits to have at least 15 college credit hours would 
expand the field so that more people could apply. Hiring to fill the vacant positions would 
allow the department to save on staff overtime costs. Because there is no practical way to 
determine the number of additional recruits that would be hired under provisions of the bill, 
there is no way to determine the amount of savings to the department.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Legislative Analyst: Rick Yuille 
 Fiscal Analyst: Robin Risko 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


